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Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the Club 

emblem is the Ziegler steam 

powered horseless carriage built at 

Allansford, near Warrnambool, 

around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2020-21 
Position Name(s) Home Mobile 

President Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Vice President Bryan O’Meara   

Secretary Ian Rees  0418567579 

Assistant Secretary Martin Dunstan   

Treasurer Ross Millard  0438335173 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston   

General Committee Ted Drake, Peter Carter, Martin Dunstan, Graham 
Conn, Geoff Houston, Karen Carter, Ian Chislett 

  

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake   

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 55625803 0407041606 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson - (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com)  0437938090 

Assistant Newsletter Editor Karen Carter 55692270  

Webmaster Frances Guyett - (fguyett@live.com.au)   

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 55662220 0428527139 

Club Captain    

Mid Week Captain(s) Wally & Doreeen Mellis  55626259 

Promotions Officer Martin Dunstan   

Membership Officer Ian Rees  0418567579 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Ken Perrett 
Mark Stevens 
Jacob Hinkley 
Jason Hinkley 

55628169 
55629223 
55692270 

 
0459292230 
0429692270 
0407059469 
0428527139 
0415468799 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 55628169  

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Kelvin Boyle, Geoff Houston,  
G McCleod. Ian Chislett 

  

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees   

Federation Reps Ashley Wright, Doug Byron   

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Roy Begelhole 
Graham Conn 
Ian Rees 

 
 
 
 
55628169 
 

0428123364 
0408529296 
0428527139 
0438863236 
 
0407041606 
0418567579 

Club Plate Officer Brian McGarvie   

Maintenance Doug Byron, Ben Dinwoodie, Ted Drake   

Catering Bev Conn, Karen Carter   

 

 

  

BUNNING’S BBQ 

The club is having a B.B.Q at bunnings on Sunday 6th 

March anyone who can volunteer please contact  

Karen on 0458692270 evenings is best. 

mailto:fguyett@live.com.au
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Events Calendar: February 2022 to May 2022 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

February 2022 

Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 27th  Club Run  t.b.c.   
March 2022 

Sun 6th  BUNNINGS BBQ  
Volunteers please contact Karen on 
0458692270 - evenings is best. 

 

Wed 9th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 10th  Thursday Coffee Run 2:00 pm 
Woolsthorpe Hotel, Please call Doreen 

Melis on 55626259 to book 
 

Sat 19th  Koroit Swap meet  See flyer  

Sun 20th  Mortlake Picnic    

Fri 25th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 27th  Club Run to Lismore t.b.c. Lismore showgrounds men’s shed.   
April 2022 

Thurs 7th  Community Service Run    

Wed 13th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 14th  Thursday Coffee Run t.b.c.   

Sun 24th  Lake Bolac Car show run  
See General Meeting minutes or Flyer 
for more information 

 

Fri 29th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
May 2022 

Wed 12th  Committee Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 13th  Thursday Coffee Run t.b.c.   

Fri 27th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December and January at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 

Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can attend. 

The deadline for inclusion in the Newsletter is the Tuesday one week before the Monthly meeting. 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in.  
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President’s Message 
Hello to all members, partners and families, I hope you are all well. 

We had a working bee last Tuesday and a small group of volunteers 
turned up to work on the Club’s parking area and the BBQ area. 
Sleepers were laid around the garden to better show where to park 
cars and we cleaned out the BBQ area. Thanks to the members who 
came and helped. There is a surplus BBQ that is no longer needed 
and free to a good home. See me or one of the Committee 
members. 
Australia Day Breakfast at Kirkstall went off well. 37 cars and owners 

were at the BBQ. It was a great location with plenty of parking and shade under the trees. 
Many of us stayed chatting until late morning. Its great to be able to meet together again! 
General Meeting end of this on the 25th at 7-30 P M at the Club Rooms. Do not forget 
Covid Rules and you must be DOUBLE VAXED and please sign in or use the Club’s QR code. 
Supper afterwards and as usual pens and windscreen stickers for sale and we can sign your 
CPS permits. 
The March Coffee Run is to Woolsthorpe Hotel Thursday 10th of March and Doreen will 
give the members more information at the February General 
Meeting. Please call Doreen Melis on 55626259 to book if you are 
coming. Bunning's BBQ is Sunday March 6th. We need more 
members to run the BBQ. Please contact Karen Carter if you can 
help. 
The Lake Bolac hotel has been in contact with us, and this Easter is 
their 160th anniversary of having a licence. The hotel has organised 
two weeks of events starting at the beginning of school holidays 
and on the weekend of April 23/24 there is a camp out and car 
show. More details are in this newsletter with a flier, but you can 
either arrive on the 23rd and camp there by the lake or just come 
April 24th for a car show. The Committee decided to make the 24th 
our monthly club run. 
There looks like we might be having a Community Service Run 
about 7th of April. This will be the first run for well over a year and 
the Limo can come out of the shed for a run. I will have more 
information at the General Meeting later this month and some 
volunteers with cars will be needed. 
 
Please support all our sponsors, Automotive Service & Repair 
Centre & Morsbearings. 
 
To all who are not feeling well, I hope you are feeling better soon. 

CHEERS FOR NOW 

Ken Perrett, Club President. 

 

 

Bunnings roster Sunday 6/3/22 

8:30 – 10:30 10:30 -12:30 12:30 – 2:30 2:30 – 4: 30 

Gary Lofts Ian Rees Doug Byron Ken Perrett 

Kevin & Jenny Hickey Ross Millard Ian Chislett Ted Drake 

Karen Carter Graham & Bev Conn Wally & Doreen Mellis Karen Carter ** 

**we need one more volunteer for the 2:30 – 4:30 shift  
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W&DHV Club Inc General Meeting Minutes – January 28th 2022 

Apologies: Max Dumesny, Ashley Wright, Bill Thomas, Ian Wilson, Terry Mansbridge, Roy Begelhole, Joan and Ray 

Farley, Tom Smith, David Little, Harry and Denise Droste, John Nicholson. Moved that Apologies be accepted: Ted 

Drake; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 

November 2021 Meeting Minutes: Moved to accept as printed in January newsletter: Doug Byron; 2nd Darcy 

Howard. Carried. 

Business Arising: See below. 

Correspondence In: Email newsletters from Mt Gambier and Ballarat. Restored Cars magazine. Invoices: AusPost, 

Consumer Affairs; VentraIP for website etc. SW Credit. Email from Jason Parr at Lake Bolac Hotel (see below). 

Out: None. Moved that correspondence be accepted: Ian Chislett; 2nd Gary Lofts. Carried. 

Treasurers Report: Account balances and Income/Expenditure as of January 28th read by Treasurer. 

Moved that Treasurer’s report be accepted, and expenditure approved; Ross Millard; 2nd Geoff Houston. Carried. 

Club Captain (for club runs and events): 

• Christmas party: About 30 and BYO lunch with dessert provided. Great time, nice deserts thanks to Karen. 

• Lake Pertobe report: 85 cars and good display with great weather. Review end of this year as to whether we 
go back to fencing the area. Moved that we donate $500 to South West Healthcare for mobile MRI machine: 
Karen Carter; 2nd Carol O’Meara. Carried. 

• Orford report: Good crowd both Saturday and Sunday. Good display of cars etc. Next year is one week later. 

• Australia Day report: Good location at Kirkstall and 43 attended. Good venue and a good time had by all. 

• Club run this coming Sunday: meet at 1pm at Club rooms and we will decide where to go! 

• Lake Bolac Hotel vintage car show Sat 23rd and Sun 24th April. Invitations gone out to Vic Club, Ararat Club, us 
and for public. Hotel will do prizes for car show. Country singer from Bendigo singing night of Saturday 23rd. 
Paddock at back for parking, camping and car show. Caravan park by lake, motel in town and free camping 
by lake. For people going up on the Saturday and staying over, the hotel will put on breakfast on the Sunday 
morning. At the meeting, members agreed to make the weekend of April 23rd the Club run for April. 
Members could either go up Saturday and stay overnight or just go up on the Sunday. Ian will discuss with 
the hotel and provide more information next month. 

Mid-Week Captain: Coffee run for February is to Charlies in Port Fairy. 

Community Service Captain: Nothing happening. 

Engine Committee: Graham reported that nothing happening. Someone is wishing to donate stuff to museum. 

Federation Report: Nothing to report. Next Fed meeting on February 12th. 

General Business: 

• Committee room: Harry has built cupboards, shelves, and bench. Skirting boards painted - to be installed. 

• Kitchen servery blind: Installed and looks great and very functional. Plaque to be organised by Brian. 

• Pavers in front of Clubrooms: working bee to lay pavers. Roy to be looking for volunteers later in month. 

• BBQ area upgrade: Volunteers required to start cleaning up. Maybe do at same time as work on pavers. 

• Garden sleepers: Star pickets to be cut to length. Working bee for Tuesday 8th at 9:30 am at Clubrooms. 

• Bunnings BBQ: Is scheduled for March 6th (Sunday). Karen organising. Need volunteers 4 or 5 at a time during 
the day. See Karen if you can volunteer. 

• Peter Blake gave us a summary of Model T’s he has owned and, he recently bought Norm Chislett’s and gave 
us a summary of the repairs and test runs he has done on it. 

New or First Time Members: None 

Wanted, swap or sell: Ian Rees looking for spotlight glass retaining ring. Des Cooper has for sale Model T parts. John 

Moir is looking for 1926 Essex speedo cable. Colin Hodgson has 1956 Chev for sale - $45,000 negotiable. 

Meeting closed at 8:40 p.m. 
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W&DHVC Committee Meeting Minutes - 9th February 2022 

Present: Ken Perrett, Bryan O’Meara, Graham Conn, Geoff Houston, Ted Drake, Peter Carter, Karen Carter, Ian 

Chislett, Ian Rees. 

Apologies: Ross Millard, Martin Dunstan, Roy Begelhole. Moved to accept apologies: G. Conn; 2nd I. Chislett. Carried. 

Minutes of previous meeting: Moved to accept January Committee meeting minutes as printed in January 

newsletter: Bryan O’Meara; Ted Drake. Carried. 

Club member Rick Frewin passed away last week. 

Business Arising: Actions from last Committee meeting are first in General Business below. 

Correspondence: 

In: Newsletters from Newcomb and Gippsland and email SW Morris, Hamilton and Ballarat. Invoice from AusPost. 

Out: None. Moved to accept correspondence: Peter Carter; 2nd Graham Conn. Carried. 

Reports 

Treasurer: Account balances provided. Accounts received and payments made since December provided. Accounts 

for January/February listed for payment: AusPost, hardware for sleepers, Standard ad, Lifetime trophies for 

memorial label and engraving. Moved to approve accounts and pay invoices: Geoff Houston; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 

Engine Committee: Nothing to report. 

Club Captain: 
February Run: Lismore showgrounds mens shed and collectables show of engines and collectables on Feb 27th. Starts 
at 10am. Lions are having a BBQ. Gold coin donation at the gate. 
Lake Bolac camp out and car show April 23/24. 
Mid-week: March: Woolsthorpe Hotel to be confirmed at February general meeting. Call Doreen for details. 

Community Service Coordinator: 15 people Probus Hopkins Ladies to Tower Hill, Pt Fairy, Charlies for lunch and glass 

blowing. Seven cars. Proposed date April 7th. Pick up Warrnambool footy club 10:30 am. Details to be confirmed. 

Federation Rep: Nothing to report. 
General Business: 

• Committee room renovation: skirting boards painted and yet to be installed and shelving unit made. 

• Pavers front of Clubrooms: Working bee to be scheduled. 

• Garden sleepers: Volunteers laid the sleepers on Feb 8th working bee. Thanks to volunteers 

• BBQ area clean-up. Volunteers cleaned up on Feb 8th working bee. Need to scope out upgrade of facilities. 
Surplus old BBQ out back under cover in BBQ area - give away to anyone who wants it. See Ken. 

• Routine checks of Defib battery are voluntary but we need a system. Roy organising. New pads required. 

• Query about members with food handling certificate – agreed to leave as is. 

• Treasurer to investigate a debit card(s) for paying ad hoc expenses. Discuss next meeting.  

• Bunnings BBQ: Is scheduled for March 6th (Sunday). Karen organising. Volunteers required. 

• Membership subs renewal starts April and will get sent out with April newsletter. Committee to decide at 
March meeting on annual subs for next financial year and put to March general meeting for approval. 

• Need to start planning for 50th Club anniversary which is March 2023. Need an organising subcommittee. 
Raise at March general meeting and get volunteers to go on organising committee. 

• Life members are currently only the surviving males plus one partner of original member. Discussed that we 
change the honour board to also recognise the partners of founding members as they put in a lot of work 
especially in early years. Proposal then is to also make the partners of surviving life members life members 
and acknowledge at 50th anniversary. Ian to check constitution and decide at next committee meeting. 

New member applications: 
Lyn Mast: Moved to approve membership application: Martin Dunstan; 2nd Bryan O’Meara. Carried. 
Peter Sheppard: Moved to approve membership application: Bryan O’Meara; 2nd Ted Drake. Carried. 
John Staaks: Moved to approve membership application: Geoff Houston; 2nd Ian Chislett. Carried. 
The membership application of one other individual was not passed. 
Meeting closed at 9:05 pm. 
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Mystery run to Cobden Hotel 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Australia Day Breakfast at Kirkstall 

 

  

   

  

 

  

 

  

Around a dozen 

members 

answered the 

call of the wild 

scone (with jam 

and cream) to 

visit the Cobden 

hotel for an 

impromptu 

Sunday run. 
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Thursday Coffee run to Charlie’s at Port Fairy 

 

 

16 members travelled to Charlie’s on East for a convivial coffee. 

 

 

FEDERATION ZOOM MEETING- 12/02/22 

Club permit renewals- clarifying if a person within a club was registered with Vicroads can sign their own renewals on behalf of 

the club. At the moment best to continue with the policy- that a person cannot sign their renewal.  

2022 Events  

• Mortlake Picnic, 20/03/22 P12 School Catering  

• Wunghnu Picnic, 26&27/03/22 Includes start of Golden Oldies Tour  

• Scoresby Picnic 10/04/22  

• Hamilton Club June Event cancelled  

• Bendigo to Castlemaine 27/08/22 

• Bendigo Swap 12&13 /11/22  

Bendigo Swap- Bendigo Club agreed to manage for the next 5 years. Members have asked that the Swap Committee look at ways 

to make the set up and running of the event easier on the members who volunteer to work at the Swap. Will need to increase the 

number of volunteers. Need 1 covid marshall per 250 people. This will comply with covid requirements. Wanting to know if there 

are any Club members willing to assist this year. As usual the Club will receive $10 for their efforts.  

Golden Oldies Tour- Is on end of March 2022and will start 

from Wunghnu Picnic. Still room for 20-30 people. There 

will be no service man. RACV and Federation will be 

sponsors.  

AHMF  

There has been a change in Presidents from Ian Ross to 

David Berner. AHMF has asked the Government to 

reconsider the hard rules on bringing in historic vehicles with 

asbestos in them. Border Force has confirmed Government’s 

position of no asbestos in vehicles coming into Australia.  

Cancelling luxury car tax on historic vehicles was met with 

the answer from Treasury that taxes collected were used to 

maintain national roads for us to enjoy.  

The most important task for the AHMF is zero emission 

requirements. We need to decide on what we as members of 

the movement can and should do. Do we offer to plant trees 

to create carbon offsets?  

Reduce the amount of miles driven each year or events we 

attend. Hang in there and hope an alternative synthetic fuel 

is created. Or do nothing and see our asset values and the 

movement disappear? We need to discuss these matters at 

club meetings. Are there people in the movement with 

expertise in carbon offsets and alternative fuels that could be 

of help? This matter effects the whole movement.  

 

Next Meeting- Colac 14/05 22 
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Classsifieds 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

 

Club Merchandise For Sale 

 

 

 

Club logo pens for sale for $3.00 

Club membership windscreen stickers (3 inch square) for sale for $3.00. 

See Ken 

FREE 

We have a spare BBQ at club rooms that is free to a good home. So if you are interested contact Ken or 

Karen 

For Sale 

56 CHEVY 

For sale is my 56 Chevy that I have own and restored 15 years ago. 

This car is as honest as the day is long, 265 v8 untouched , 100,000 

miler , only ever replaced water pump , front floors have been 

replaced , interior had been redone , needs front end bushes and 

some TLC. Runs and drives well for its age , just redo front end and 

drive as is or ripe for restoration , no roadworthy or rego , chvy01 plates not transferrable.  VIN: VB56J186598 

Eng No 0662899F56F $45,000 negotiable  Colin Hodgson 0432512555 or email speedie350@gmail.com v 

MODEL T FORD PARTS 

1 CHASSIS, 1 ENGINE, 2 SUMPS, 1 DIFF WITH REAR SPRINGS, 1 DRIVE SHAFT, FRONT AXELS, STEERING RODS ETC, 

FLYWHEEL AND MAGNETO PLATES, ENGINE BLOCK, HEAD, HOGSHEAD, PEDDLES AND NUMEROUS TRANSISSION 

BITS, NUMEROUS CARBYS, VETERAN CRANK & CAM SHAFTS (STAIGHT CUT GEARS), COIL BOXES 26/27 WITH LIDS, 

MANIFOLDS, VETERAN SIDE LAMP BODY, WINDSCREEN PILLARS AND FRAMES, 1927 WIRE WHEELS AND TYRES. 

1 1923 RIM AND TYRE, 2 1926/1927 BRAKE DRUMS, 1 TOURER SPARE WHEEL BRACKET, 1 ROADSTER WOODEN BODY 

(NEW), 1 TURTLE DECK WITH LID, STEP LUGGAGE BRACKET, 4 1926/27 FRONT GUARDS, 1 PAIR 1926 HEADLIGHT 

BODIES, 1 1927 HEADLIGHT BAR, 4 REAR GUARDS, 1 RADIATOR AND SURROUND EARLY LOW TYPE, FAN BLADES & 

HUB, STEERING COLUMN, 1926/27 BONNET, 3 DASH PANELS, 1 LH DOOR TO SUIT CENTRE DOOR BODY, NUMEROUS 

TOURER DOORS, 1926/27 RUNNING BOARDS, SIDE SKIRT 7 BONNET SHELVES, HEADLIGHT RIMS AND REFLECTORS. 

NEW LINED BRAKE SHOES, NEW 1927 KEVLA BAND LININGS, NEW LOWER RADIATOR GARNISH, 6 NEW A FORD HUB 

CAPS, NEW UNIVERSAL JOINT SHIMS, NEW WINDSCREEN RUBBERS, 3 NEW WIRING HARNESS KITS, NUMEROUS NEW 

FAN BELTS, NEW BRAIDED SPARK PLUG WIRING (2 TYPES), SIDE SKIRT KICK PLATES, TAILLIGHTS, VARIOUS SPRING 

mailto:speedie350@gmail.com
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SHACKLES AND NEW BUSHES, STEERING LOWER BRACKET TO CHASSIS, NEW GREASE CUPS (SMALL), NEW PEDAL 

PADS (UPTO 1925), NEW LICENCE PLATE BRACKET, RADIATOR MOUNTING KITS, NEW WINDSCREEN WIPER AND 

MIRROR, EXTERIOR ENGINE OILER KIT, 4 VETERAN SHACKLE OILERS, NUMEROUS RUNNING BOARDS, HOOD SHELVES 

AND WOOD BLOCKS, 1 NEW PAIR RIGHT AND LEFT CAMSHAFT & BUSHES, NEW A FORD DASH LIGHT, 1 CLAXON 

HORN, 1 EARLY T-FORD VIBRATING HORN, 1 FAT BOY STEERING WHEEL, NEW EARLY MAGNETO POST, NEW EXHAUST 

FLANGE NUT, NUMEROUS GASKET SETS, SPRINGS, RIVETS ETC, MORRIS COWLEY HEADLIGHT AND A STARTER 

GENERATOR 

PLEASE CALL DES COOPER ON 0407 052 733 for prices. 

For Sale 

32/33 Chev Ute canvas roof, not original motor, gearbox or diff (but are available). 161 Holden motor and running 

gear is fitted. Restorable $6500 ONO 

Also:  2005 Commodore VC   for spares/paddock bomb   FREE to pick up (does go) 

Contact Chisel – 0438863236 or Glenn - 0400075091 

Wanted 

I have most of the parts to make up an Anderson AutoReelite car 

spotlight. It is a type of spotlight used on 1920s cars and was designed 

so that the section with the light can be removed from the holder which 

is bolted to windscreen pillar. The part that I need is the ring on the 

front of the light that clamps the glass to the body of the light. The 

diameter is about 14 cm (5 ½ inches). One type has a folding clasp on a 

pivot like the one in the photo and the other type has a small screw 

that pinches together a small flange on the circumference. Either type would be ok. Please call Ian on 0418567579. 

Wanted Vintage Holden outside Body Badge to complete my 1930 Buick Sedan Phone Ray 0411365841 

Wanted to go onto a veteran vehicle sold by Dalgetys. Approx. 2.25” wide. Please  

contact Murray Murfett 0428 914 848 

 

LOST  cast steel starting crank handle as pictured. Has a square internal  

drive hole. Noel Holbrook 5561294 
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Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SEACOMBE HOUSE PORT FAIRY 
Seacombe House – Motor Inn 

Guest House & Historic Cottages 

Seacombe House 
 

22 Sackville Street Port Fairy Vic 3284 
Phone [03] 5568 1082 
enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au 
www.seacombehouse.co.au 

 

mailto:john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com
mailto:enquiry@seacombehouse.com.au
http://www.seacombehouse.co.au/
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N. L. & B. H. McCULLAGH 
ENGINE RECONDITIONING SPECIALISTS 

 

 

171 Fairy Street Warrnambool Victoria 3280 

Phone: (03) 5562 7622 Fax: (03) 5562 3823 

Email: nmengine@bigpond.com 

 

mark unwin 
shed 5/1071 raglan parade 

warrnambool VIC 3280 
p 5562 6884 

• custom work 

• cars 

• boats 

• trucks 

• motorbikes 

• ag machinery 

• seat repairs 

• hood linings 

• door trims 

• carpets 

• ute canopies 

• trailer canopies 

• boat travel covers 

• annexe & shade accessories  

 

L.W. CLAVEN NOMINEES 
FACTORY LEASING AND RENTALS 

Brian Claven 

Mobile: 0418 527 613 

Factory 18 – (Off Walsh Road), Warrnambool Vic. 3280 

Phone A.H. : 5561 7557 
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Mr Mal Pitcher (Regional Development Officer- Wimmera Region) is more than happy to accept 

any calls in relation to new insurance requests. Mal can be contacted on 0418 800 708 
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Welding Porn 


